
KURE BEACH COMMUMNITY CENTER 
MEETING MINUTES 

JULY 14, 2015 
 

 The July 14 meeting of the Kure Beach Community Center came to order 
at 10:00.  Members present were Mararuth Capell, Kathleen Zielinski, Robin 
Sack, Mary Ann McConnell, Harriet Owsley and Barbara Boal. Members from 
the town were Craig Bloszinsky, Nikki Keeley, and Mandy Burton. 
  The June minutes were approved as written. 
 
Old Business 
 Pat Slachetka has resigned.  At this time the committee needs a new 
member and an additional alternate. 
 There are four rentals officially on the books with yoga starting up this 
week.  The park has tennis, basketball, and football programs. Ocean Front 
Park has three events planned for fall and three for next year with some 
additional ones pending. 
 The community center has been painted and the floor cleaned.  There will 
be follow up to the rose trimming.  Some items were backed out from the 
budget.  The committee gave approval to make additional improvements 
costing no more than $600.00.  This would include window tinting and 
painting. 
 Craig reminded the committee that elections for mayor and town council 
will be held this fall. The trolley now runs every evening from the center of 
town the marina at Carolina Beach. 
Parking lot complaints have been addressed.  The sales tax redistribution 
passed the senate but not in the house at this time. 
 The barbecue assignments were reviewed with members finalizing their 
jobs.  It was voted to move the August meeting to August 4. 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:40. 
 
Submitted by, 
Barbara Boal 
 
 
 


